
 

  
 

 
Date:  September 23, 2024 
To:  General Plan Advisory Committee (GPAC) members 
From:  General Plan Update Team 
Subject: September 26, 2024 GPAC Meeting 
 

To provide additional time for committee discussion and feedback related to the review of the Draft 
Land Use Policy Framework, the GPAC continued their regular meeting on September 19, 2024 to a 
special meeting on Thursday, September 26th.  The GPAC meeting will take place on Thursday, 
September 26th, starting at 6:30pm. The meeting will be held in-person at the Petaluma Community 
Center in Lucchesi Park, located at 320 N. McDowell Blvd in the Craft Room. The purpose of the 
meeting will be for GPAC to continue discussion and provide feedback on the Draft Land Use Policy 
Framework.  
Members of the public in attendance at next week’s GPAC meeting will be invited to provide comments 
during the General Public Comment period as well as Public Comment on agenda items. Community 
members are also welcome to email comments for distribution to the GPAC. All written comments 
should be emailed to hgurewitz@cityofpetaluma.org before 4:30 pm on the day of the meeting. 

No additional discussion or new information is provided for this continued discussion.  Please see the 
GPAC memo for the September 19th meeting linked as Attachment B to this memo. 

Attachments:  
Attachment A: Agenda 
Attachment B: September 19, 2024 GPAC memo 
Attachment C:  Land Use Policy Framework 

mailto:hgurewitz@cityofpetaluma.org
https://cityofpetaluma.primegov.com/Portal/Meeting?meetingTemplateId=18075
https://cityofpetaluma.primegov.com/Portal/viewer?id=0&type=7&uid=16e7ad17-17de-41c9-b54b-2fb698e898cd
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5ea880f6d9a2075c7b7f54af/t/66c7e3a395624f73d25439cc/1724375979648/PGPU_PublicDraft_PolicyFramework_LandUse.pdf

